Girls basketball

As the new season of basketball opened for the Lady Wildcats on Nov. 25, they were faced with a highly competitive Melbourne Central Catholic team that ended last season 29-5 with a state championship. MCC outplayed the girls, defeating them 54-13.

"It was a real challenge to start the year against MCC but we kept our heads up during the game," sophomore Danielle Wingfield said. "Starting against a team as strong as MCC exposed our weaknesses so now we have a better understanding of what we need to work on."

The girl's schedule is balanced this year between schools that are bigger than West Shore and schools that are smaller. The girls face class 3A teams Satellite, Palm Bay and Rockledge along with 1A teams Holy Trinity, Temple Christian and Covenant Christian.

"Our schedule starts out really hard but it'll get easier as the year progresses," sophomore Megan Murphy said.

Their district was the most competitive in class 2A last year with district runner up Lake Highland Prep and district champion MCC reaching the regional final where MCC prevailed and went on to win the state title. Their schedule also includes Class A district 8 winner Brevard Christian and runner up Covenant Christian. 

"It's really exhausting to play [such good teams] but it pays off in the end," Murphy added. "Playing MCC and Lake Highland really teaches us a lot. They're good teams and it gives us confidence to keep up with them."

The girls team faces the task of rebuilding after losing all but one player. Returning letterman Cassie Fishe has been relied upon by coach Betsy Kaiman to work with the new players and to lead the team.

Kaiman believes that "leadership is going to be key [to the team] this season."

Kaiman was the coach of the girls JV team last year and a number of her players including have found their way up from the JV squad to varsity this year. Leslie-Anne Vickerie, Heather Chambers, Danielle Wingfield and Megan Murphy all scored points in the season opener versus MCC. Kim Swift, Stefanie Hileman, Shauna Bullock, Katy Katuzny and Jennifer Morales are also new team members.

"I am very excited to play with these girls and I am looking forward to a great season." Fishe said.
